

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

February 9, 2021
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session February 9, 2021 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were, Commissioners Aaron Summers and J. Cody Roush.  President Paul George was unable to attend.  Also attending were Attorney David Lett; Teresa Wininger, Deputy Auditor; Sheriff Travis Roush; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Tim Hunt, HWC; Sydney Blankenbaker, Deputy Auditor, Bob VanHoy, Pat King, Acting Director Community Corrections and Travis Summers.  Attending virtually were: Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, Director EMA; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; John Jones, Building Manager; Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue; Carolyn McGuire, Assessor and Angie Risacher, Executive Director of Martin County Alliance; Leo Padgett and Allie Jones.  One unidentified participant.
Commissioner Aaron Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:32 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of January 26, 2021 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.   All in favor, motion passed. 
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Bob VanHoy and Travis Summers were present to discuss repairs and road extension needed on Pineview Road.  The road is not currently on our inventory.  The Commissioners requested that Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, inspect the road and possible extension to a new home to determine if it meets county standards and report back to David Lett, County Attorney. 

Pat King, Acting Director Community Corrections, presented a maintenance agreement from Hoosier Business.  A motion to approve the agreement was made by Commissioner Roush and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.
Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, presented the bi-weekly work schedule.   
Tim Hunt, HWC, gave an update on the work that has been accomplished utilizing Community Crossing Grant Funds within the county in the last 5 years.  If we receive the grant as requested this year, we will have received over $5 million in Community Crossing funds for Martin County since 2016 and will be able to bring our paving total to over 50 miles of the county’s 170 miles of blacktop roads in addition to bridge rehabs.   
Repairs needed to Mt. Pleasant Bridge were discussed.  Mr. Hunt plans to set up a meeting with the contractor next week and invited the Commissioners to attend.  

 Sheriff Roush presented a memorandum of understanding for IDACS and Dispatch Services between Martin County and the Town of Shoals.  A motion to approve the memorandum was made by Commissioner Roush and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed. Sheriff Roush reported a total of 75 inmates with 28 inmates from Vigo County. Commissioner Summers toured the Security Center today and was impressed with the major improvements that have been made.  Sheriff Roush was interviewed by Channel 10 today concerning the Communication Towers.  Commissioners stated they appreciated all the work that Melissa Sorrells, Communication Commander, had put into the Communication Towers project. 
Commissioner Roush made a motion to approve the CSI contract for the Clerk’s office, Commissioner Summers made the second.  All in favor, motion passed. 
Commissioner Roush made a motion to approve a contract for Hoosier Business for the Clerk’s office, Commissioner Summers made the second.  All in favor, motion passed. 

Andy Ringwald, EMA and Monty Wolf, EMA, requested the documentation needed for any potential road closures for 2021.  This request will be forwarded to Auditor Abel and Commissioner George.  

Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue, reported that a new AED has been placed in a cabinet that is mounted in the Learning Center.  The Jr. Leaders are sorting plastic caps for recycling into benches.  A T-shirt contest is planned for 4-H with a theme of “Opportunity For All”.  

Angie Risacher, Executive Director of Martin County Alliance, invited the Commissioners and the Council to attend the Westgate Summit Zoom meeting at 10 AM on Friday, February 26th and an in person meeting on March 3rd at 10:00 AM about the impact of adding a spec building to a community.  Director Risacher is continuing to research TIF fund expenditures.  
Deputy Auditor, Wininger, submitted a revision to Commissioner Meeting dates for 2021.  Commissioner Roush made a motion to approve the revision, Commissioner Summers made the second.  All in favor, motion passed. 

Commissioner Roush made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from the Executive Session held on January 29, 2021, Commissioner Summers made the second.  All in favor, motion passed. 

The Commissioners will review two ordinances from Attorney Lett on establishing penalties for damage to county roadways and right of ways.  Attorney Lett is also working on letters to address the Burns City property issues.  

Important Dates:
Safety Meeting to be held Wednesday, February 10, 2021 @ 9:00 am.

Courthouse closed Monday, February 15, 2021 for Presidents Day
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:18 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Roush and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, February 23, 2021 at 5:30pm.  Virtual attendance can be scheduled with the Auditor’s Office. 
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